
 

 

AN INTRODUCTION TO HASIDIC TALES 
                                     

Texts:  It would be useful to have Martin Buber's Tales of the Hasidim or 
some similar collection. And copies of this whole program for all to 
follow.                                                                   

 
      Most of us are familiar with Hasidic tales, and many of us intrigued by their charm. But 
they are more than charming stories.  They are part of the Hasidic discipline itself, not mere 
descriptions of it.  If you should ask a practicing Kabbalist to describe his art, he or she might say 
- "Let me tell you a story."  If you merely listened to the story and were charmed by it, you would 
have benefited from the experience but missed the point. 
 
       These tales operate on various levels and come to teach various elements of the 
discipline.  Let's examine some of the elements first. 
 
        Basic to the Hasidic discipline is the goal of shiflut (humility).  The greatest number of 
stories with which you are already familiar reinforce this principle.  A close second would be the 
concept of kavannah (intent).  It is not enough to do a mitzvah (commandment), but it must be 
done with the proper intent - the heart must propel it in the proper direction.  And this is true not 
only for mitzvot but also for all actions, however mundane.  By this means one affects tikkun 
ha-olam (the perfection of the world).  But even all of the actions and mitzvot in the world, 
performed with proper kavannah will be of no avail if there is even the slightest tinge of pride.  
And so again the importance of achieving shiflut. 
 
       The Hebrew word for work and worship is the same - avodah.  When does work become 
worship?  When it is done with the appropriate kavannah and shiflut.  And when does worship 
become work?  When it is done with lack of proper intention and humility!  Take some time to 
master this new vocabulary. 
 
       Now to examine the various levels.  The Jewish mystic operates within a four world 
system.  This world in which we function is referred to as the world of action (the world of 
doing) in which form has material substance and things are readily differentiated one from the 
other.  The next higher world is the world of formation (the world of feeling). More on this in a 
moment.  Still higher is the world of creation (the world of knowing), something akin to a 
Platonic realm of pure form.  The world of formation is an in between realm of dreamlike 
symbols and experience, where visions of the world of action lose their individuation and merge 
into each other.  The highest of the worlds is that of emanation (the world of being) where there 
is no longer any individuation, but all is one - like a single point of light out of which the whole 
spectrum emanates. 
 
       What does all this have to do with Hasidic story telling?  It's just that these stories are told 
on all four levels.  The first time you study the story, study it to see what happens - what it is 
doing.  The second time, chant it - see what it is intended to make you feel - and more 
importantly - feel it!  The third time, ponder it - look for the principle that underlies it - shiflut, 



 

 

kavannah, etc. - and know it.  And the fourth time, reach for the deepest level, and become the 
story. 
 
      Now we'll begin with the stories themselves.  Study each four times (really! - don't think you 
can achieve the same result otherwise) - the first time, reading it as a story, the second time 
chanting and feeling, the third time pondering, and the fourth time meditating. 
 

If you really manage to study all three stories in one session, you probably will have done 
too much.  When you get really good at it, one story will suffice for an entire evening.  But if you 
should want to do more and have a collection of Hasidic stories at hand, open a book at random, 
choose a story and have at it! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



 

 

VOCABULARY:  

 

Shiflut -  Humility 

Kavannah - Intent 

Avodah - Worship or Work.  Worship if done with proper Humility and Intent.  Work, if not. 

Tikkun Ha-olam - Perfecting the world through the fulfillment of Mitzvot - Commandments 

 

ADDITIONAL VOCABULARY: 

 

Hit-la-ha-vut - Ecstasy.  What one feels when doing Avodah/worship. 

Di-vay-kut - Adhesion.  The state of being bound to higher worlds. 

 

 THE FOUR WORLDS: 

 

Asi-ah - Action - The world of doing. 

Yetzirah - Formation - The world of feeling.  A world of dream-like symbols rooted in one hand 

 in the world of action and on the other in the world of ...   

Bri-ah - Creation - The world of thinking, knowing.  A realm of ideals. 

Atzee-lut - Emanation - The world of being.  All from a single point of light.  No individuation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

SOME STORIES 
 
1.)  A disciple of Rabbi Shmelke begged his master to teach him how to prepare his soul for the 
service of God.  The zaddik told him to go to Rabbi Abraham Hayyim who - at that time - was 
still an innkeeper.  The disciple did as he was bidden and lived in the inn for several weeks 
without observing any vestige of holiness in the innkeeper who from the Morning Prayer till 
night devoted himself to his business.  Finally he asked him what he did all day.  "My most 
important occupation," said Rabbi Abraham, "is to clean the dishes properly, so that not the 
slightest trace of food is left, and to clean and dry the pots and pans so that they do not rust."  
When the disciple returned home and reported to Rabbi Shmelke what he had seen and heard, the 
rabbi said to him:  "Now you know the answer to what you asked me." 
 
2.)  They asked Rabbi Levi Yitzhak: "Why is the first page number missing in all the tractates of 
the Babylonian Talmud?  Why does each begin with the second?" 
 
      He replied:  "However much a man may learn, he should always remember that he has not 
even gotten to the first page." 
 
3.)  There was in a small town an innkeeper named Moshe who was having difficulties during the 
economic recession making ends meet.  In a week a note payable to the landlord in the amount of 
500 rubles would be due and Moshe had hardly a ruble to his name.  "What should I do?" he 
asked of his wife.  "I don't know," she replied.  "But perhaps the great Magid might have an 
answer." 
 
      So Moshe the innkeeper put his shoes across his shoulders to save shoe leather and walked 
the distance to the town of the great Magid, with a note in his hand upon which he had written 
his petition.  "Next Monday I must pay the landlord 500 rubles or he will beat me within an inch 
of my life, and I do not have a ruble to my name.  What can I do?" 
 
      When he arrived at the office of the great Magid, he put on his shoes and sat in the waiting 
room.  Also in the waiting room was a young man, the Seer of Lublin, who was a student of the 
great Magid.  "What brings you here?" the Seer asked.  "I also am a rabbi.  Perhaps I can help?" 
 
      Moshe showed him his petition.  The Seer read it and his face became ashen.  "Oy," he said.  
"Oy, such pain.  I cannot help you."  He returned the petition to Moshe and fled from the room.  
Moshe, as you can imagine, was in some consternation, but he waited to see the great Magid. 
Finally he was brought into the presence of the great rabbi and handed him his petition.  The 
Magid read it and his face too became ashen.  But then he erupted suddenly, "Don't settle for less 
than 2,500 rubles!"  "What?" exclaimed Moshe.  "You don't understand!  He doesn't owe me 
money.  I owe him 500 rubles!"  "Don't settle for less than 2,500 rubles!" the great Magid said 
again, and those were his only words.  Moshe the innkeeper went home in despair. 
 
      The note came due.  Moshe could not pay it.  The landlord beat him to within an inch of his 
life. 



 

 

 
      That night, the landlord was at home having dinner with his wife.  "You know," his wife said, 
"I haven't seen Moshe the innkeeper in a long time."  "That scoundrel," the landlord said.  "He 
owed me 500 rubles, didn't pay me, and I gave him a beating he will not soon forget."  "You beat 
Moshe the innkeeper?" his wife said, alarmed.  "You beat that poor innocent pious man!"  She 
was so angry that she chased her husband out of the house and told him not to return until Moshe 
had forgiven him. 
 
      The landlord, confused, went to Moshe's house and knocked on the door.  "Who is it?" 
Moshe groaned from his bed.  "The landlord."  "YOU!  Go away!  I don't want to see you ever 
again!"  "You don't understand, Moshe.  I haven't come to hurt you.  I've come to ask for 
forgiveness."  "Go away!"  "I can't go away until you forgive me!" 
 
      Suddenly, with a voice that seemed to come from somewhere else, Moshe found himself 
saying, "I won't settle for less than 2,500 rubles!"  "What?" said the landlord.  "I haven't come to 
pay you anything, just to ask for forgive- ness."  But Moshe was adamant.  "I won't settle for less 
than 2,500 rubles.!"  What could the landlord do?  He couldn't go home without Moshe's 
forgiveness, and he paid out the 2,500 rubles. 
 
      With those 2,500 rubles Moshe changed his life.  He entered a new business and became very 
successful.  After some years his wife remarked that they had never been to visit the great Magid 
to thank him personally.  "You are right," Moshe said.  He had his horses hitched to the carriage, 
and went off to call upon the Magid. 
 
      After thanking him profusely, he said, "When I came to see you, there was a young man in 
the waiting room, the Seer of Lublin.  When I showed him my petition, he went ashen and ran 
away.  But when I showed you my petition, you told me  - 'Don't settle for less than 2,500 rubles,' 
and it was that remark which changed my life.  How is it that you saw different things?" 
 
      "We didn't see different things," the great Magid answered.  "He saw the beating you would 
receive and was so overwhelmed by your pain that he could not go on.  I saw the beating also.  
But I was able to see beyond the beating." 
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